Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 18 February 2008
The meeting was called to order this date at 3:30 p.m. at David Sellon’s home with the following members present: David Sellon, Randy Russell, Mike Maloney, Mary Rita Groth, and Kay Muns.

The January minutes were read and approved.  The treasurer reported January income of $7,107.99, and expenses of $543.07.  We have $7,680.73 in the checking account, $5,514.33 in the Vanguard MM, and $11,219.19 in the CD.  Mike reported that 62 home-owners have paid their annual assessment.  His report was approved.
The owner of 802 San Gabriel now owes $976.88, and the outstanding amount for the owner of 715 San Gabriel is $1,801.63.  David offered to write a letter to this owner to inform him of these charges.  David has asked our attorney to begin the process for an interrogatory against the owner of 802 San Gabriel.
Mary Rita and Randy reported on the progress of bids for our maintenance contract.  They received only two responses.  The Board voted to approve Engineered Landscapes, our current contractor, for the upcoming growing season, and Mary Rita will call them to let them know their bid was selected.  Kay will write a letter to the other bidder, thanking them for their bid and letting them know we have selected another contractor.
The audit has been completed and approved by the committee of Mary Rita, Randy, and Jon Sargent.  The Board expressed their thanks for this work.

Under Covenant Control, David told us he has not been able to walk the subdivision to check on the status of satellite dishes.  The only other report was one regarding 760 San Bruno that had violated the covenants by leaving their garage door open over several days and their trash can sitting out for long periods.  Kay had called the manager of that home, and the situation was corrected in a timely manner.
David had attended the CAI monthly meeting last week and reported it centered on crime issues.  The speaker informed the group of how short the police department is of manpower, and that they need even more input from the Neighborhood Watch Captains.  Our subdivision is not covered as well as we would like.  
We discussed our upcoming annual meeting on Wednesday, the 20th, at the 8th Street Library.  We decided what hand-outs would be presented; such as, the agenda, the minutes of last year’s annual meeting, the budget for 2008 along with the financial report for 2007.  We need to elect two directors, and Dave Thompson and Kay Muns names will be on the ballot.  There will also be room for nomina-tions from the floor.

Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Next month’s meeting will be at the Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust on 17 March 2008 at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary

